
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 Fairseat News 11th April 2021 

I write to inform you that Joseph Thomas O’Brien passed away this evening around 5pm at the age 
of 86 years.  His death was due to complications after getting the Covid-19 virus for which he was 
admitted to the Nairobi Hospital on Easter Saturday. Joe is survived by his wife, Gay, having just 
celebrated their 59th Wedding anniversary on 24th March, and their two daughters, Anna & 
Catherine, who had both come out from UK recently to be with Joe and Gay.  
 

Joe & Gay physically moved into Fairseat in August 2019. Joe will be greatly missed and was a very 
active and enthusiastic part of our small community.  
 
Joe will be cremated in a private ceremony sometime in the next few days.  
  
Our thoughts and prayers are with his wife, Gay, and his daughters Anna & Catherine and their 

families. If you wish to send the family messages, please feel free to use my email and I will make 
sure they receive them but I think right now they possibly need a bit of space. 
  
Ben Allen 
0706 277 417 
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